
MINUTES

Commission on Courts of Limited Jurisdiction (COCOLJ)
Helena, MT
March 20, 2015
Members Present:  Hon. Perry Miller, Hon. Larry Carver, Peggy Tonon, Bernie Cassidy, Hon. Steve Fagenstrom, Hon. Holly Frederickson, Carlin Cameron Bill Hooks and Supreme Court liaison, Justice Jim Rice.
Members Participating Via Telephone or Video:  Hon. Doug Harkin, Ret., and Hon. Jessie Connolly.
Members Absent:  Hon. Bob Wood and city attorney representative (not yet appointed).
Staff Present:  Shauna Ryan 
Guests: None
Judge Miller called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.   

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None
OLD BUSINESS: 
Minutes 
The minutes from the meeting on February 20, 2015, were reviewed.   A motion was made by Peggy Tonon and seconded by Judge Fagenstrom that the minutes be approved.  The motion passed unanimously.
Montana Justice Institute (MJI) – Update

Peggy Tonon reported that nineteen (19) judges had signed up to attend MJI to date.  The professors will love the smaller class size. There will be three professors:  Cynthia Ford and Hillary Wandler will split civil procedure, Ms. Ford will also teach Rules of Evidence, and Andrew King-Ries will teach criminal procedure.  The housing contract will be signed today.  Next week Ms. Tonon will work on finalizing the memorandum of understanding/contract with Beth McLaughlin and the law school.   Judge Connolly thanked Ms. Tonon for all of her work in putting MJI together. 
Reduction of Office Hours after Filing Date
Judge Miller advised that he was going to personally deliver the material provided by Bernie Cassidy to Judge Myhre.  The information and references that Judge Myhre might need when discussing the matter with his county commissioners is contained within the material.  Judge Miller will advise Judge Myhre that he will need to hire private counsel and proceed on his own behalf should he decide to pursue any action against the local government.     
NEW BUSINESS:
Approve Request for Waiver of Training for Fall 2014 Conference

Karen Orzech:  Peggy Tonon moved to approve the waiver committee’s recommendation that the waiver be approved by the commission.  Bernie Cassidy seconded the motion and it carried.  Judge Miller, Judge Frederickson and Carlin Cameron dissented.  Judge Fagenstrom abstained.  The motion carried with 4 members voting yes, and 3 members voting no.    

Approve Request for Waiver of Training for Spring 2015 Conference

Kathleen Brandis and Stormy Langston:  Judge Harkin indicated that the reasons for both requests were unique to the individual judge.  Therefore, on behalf of the waiver committee, he approved the requests.  Judge Carver moved to approve the waiver committee’s recommendation that the waivers be approved by the commission.  Peggy Tonon seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
Recommendation for appointment of COCOLJ member  
Kelly Addy recommended that Charles Harball, Kalispell City Attorney, be appointed to fill the vacancy on the commission.  Judge Carver moved that the Commission recommend to the Supreme Court that Charles Harball be appointed to serve on the Commission on Courts of Limited Jurisdiction.  Judge Frederickson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  
Spring 2015 Conference 

Shauna Ryan reported that all of the presenters had been contacted and confirmed.    

Automation Committee Update

Judge Carver reported that the committee made the unanimous decision that only sitting clerks and sitting judges will be allowed access to the list serves.

Judge Carver reported that the 2014 case filings are now out on the Court’s website.  Statistics from the full court management system is big business in the legislature.  The committee is doing its best to remind both the clerks and the judges to enter the data on a consistent and uniform basis.  Case numbers in the state were down in 62 courts.  Judge Miller felt that was in part due to the fact there is nowhere to hold defendants.  Some defendants are being housed in jails over 150 miles from where they were arrested.  However, the Office of Public Defender (OPD) numbers are up significantly.  The case filings are down, but crime has definitely not decreased.  Judge Carver stated that the one statistic that the case management system doesn’t track accurately is DUI.  The numbers are counted by statute numbers.  If you look at the DUI convictions, it’s very difficult to come up with an accurate statistic because in a lot of the jurisdictions, a DUI is written as driving under the influence of alcohol, driving with BAC level, and aggravated DUI.  A defendant might get convicted for one of the charges and the other two charges are dismissed.  So then according to the statistics, there is only a DUI conviction thirty-three percent of the time.  Of course that’s not true, but that’s what the statistics reflect.              

Meeting Adjourned:  The meeting adjourned at 11:20 p.m.    
Next Meeting Date:  The next meeting will be on April 27, 2015, at 1:00 p.m. in Great Falls.   
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